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March 20, 2024 
 
The Honorable Virginia Foxx 
Chairwoman 
Committee on Education and the Workforce 
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Bobby Scott 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Education and the Workforce 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairwoman Foxx, Ranking Member Scott and members of the House Committee on Education and the 
Workforce:  
 
On behalf of Associated Builders and Contractors, a national construction industry trade association with 68 
chapters representing more than 23,000 members, I write in support of H.J. Res. 116, the Congressional Review 
Act resolution to nullify the U.S. Department of Labor’s independent contractor final rule. ABC opposes the DOL’s 
new proposed rule, which eliminates the 2021 final rule’s emphasis on two “core” factors: a worker’s control over 
their work, and their opportunity for profit or loss, both of which are paramount in making an independent 
contractor determination. Instead, the department’s approach is to restore a “totality-of-the circumstances” 
analysis of the “economic reality test.”  
 
The proposal creates an ambiguous and difficult-to-interpret standard under which employers will be forced to 


